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PUBLIC INPUT SUMMARY

Overview

A public meeting was held on November 17, 2018 for feedback on planned
improvements for Corbell Park. Residents in the area of the Western Canal to E Elliot
Rd, the Kyrene Branch Canal to S. McClintock Dr. (1235 residents) were invited to
participate in the process via postcard. Notices were posted to Nextdoor to 254
households directing residents to both the meeting and the website. Park signs were
also placed in the park announcing the meeting. Fifteen (15) people signed in for the
meeting in the park. Residents were asked to provide input on play structure design
and equipment layout, shade location, ramada locations, ramada finish, color pallette,
and park hours. Surveys were available at the meetings and online from November
17, 2018 through December 1, 2018. A total of 40 survey responses were received; 10
at the meeting and 30 online, 2 from outside the project area.

Map of Survey Respondents
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Improvements to the playground will include picnic ramadas, a 5-12 play structure,
shade, lighting, accessible sidewalks and additional trees. In addition, residents chose a
modern playground design with a 2-5 play structure, arch swings, a net climber, fitness
stations, and a sway bridge. Which play structure design and playground equipment

layout do you prefer?

= Playground Layout "B” (17) = Playground Layout "A"(20)

2. One shade structure will be installed, where should it be placed?

= Over the swings (2) = Over the 2-5 Play Structure (14)

= Over the 5-12 play structure (20)

3. Based on resident input, the improvements include the addition of three 20x20
picnic ramadas. One of these will replace the existing ramada on Lakeshore Drive.
Please choose locations for the other new ramadas. Pick two from the three
options shown in the map.
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4. The picnic ramadas will have metal hip roofs. Which column material do you
prefer?

Option D - Stone Veneer (15) _ 39%
Option C - Notched CMU Block (14) [ 37%
Option A - Metal Post Finish (6) [ 16%

Option B - Scoured CMU Block (3) - 8%

5. Which color palette do you prefer for the playground?

&

= Option A "Papaya” (8) = Option C "Emerald” (12)
= Option B "Jellybean” (18)

6. Currently your park sign states that the park is open from 6 a.m. to 12 a.m. Are
you in favor of changing the posted park hours to 6 a.m. to 10 p.m.:

= No Opinion (5) =No (14) =Yes (21)



7. Additional Comments:

1.

2.
3.
4

NOo

10.

1.
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13.

I've lived within walking distance to Corbell Park for over 17 years, and I'm so
excited to see that it's *finally* getting some "TLC"!

Looks Good!

Let's apply for another shade structure!

It would be great to see the gravel path on the east side of the park paved.
This would make walking in the park much better. Many people use the park
for their morning walk. The gravel is often wet. A cement or even asphalt path
would be wonderful. Love Corbell park. Very nice.

So pleased both options include the fitness station. Thanks so much for
respecting the opinions of the people who use the park, and for such
thoughtful planning. This is why we chose to live in Tempe!

We are very excited for these improvements!

| am tired of being the only one walking my dog consistently on a leash. |
would appreciate it if you would put in a dog area for people to be able to
take dogs off their leash to run free for a period of time. Even an area 20 feet
by 40 feet would be nice to play with a dog off leash. | realize this is not a dog
park but other people do not. | believe having a place for dogs is just as
important as having a place for kids to play. A designated area to Allow dogs
to run free for a period of time might keep the owners of dogs from allowing
them to be off leash all over the park. Every day | walk my dog between 4:30
and 5:30 and there dogs off leash. The park needs to be better monitored,
before someone gets bitten, AND give owners a place to let the dogs off leash
to run around.

Shrinking the sports area (soccer field) by installing more trees along the east
side of the field, seems like an undesirable idea.

All of the play areas should have shade structures. Money would be better
spent on this instead adding 3 more Ramadas. The play structures get too hot
without shade and become unusable for children or even dangerous as they
can burn their skin during the summer when they need to use them the most.
All of the playgrounds should have shade structures to make them safe for all
children. Playground structures get extremely hot during the summer months,
precisely when the kids need them the most. Without shade they can burn
children’s skin or become unusable and thus are a waste of money. | think that
shade structures should be priority even over additional ramadas as more
people would benefit from them on a more frequent basis. If funds are too
limited, instead of three more ramadas, install shade structures over every
playground and swings and two ramadas and benches around the
playgrounds would be sufficient. | would also recommend adding a couple of
drinking fountains around the park and pathways inside the park for kids'
tricycles, scooters, and bicycles.

We would love to see a bathroom put in the park somewhere. Happy to see
playground upgrade, the current playground is pretty boring.

Will there be any grills at the park near ramadas?

All of the block finish options for the Ramada covers are nice, but they offer
too many nooks for pigeons. Please make sure the new trees maximize shade
for the existing benches along the north side of the park. I'd like to see the
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park hours remain until midnight -or at least 1lpm- to allow for several hours of
quiet use/enjoyment into the evening during the hot summer months. (The
noise ordinance would address any noise concerns.) Thank you for improving
our parks. | also appreciate being able to respond online as | have been unable
to attend the scheduled meetings.

It would be good to build tennis and volleyball courts

Our backyard opens onto the park. We are at the corner of Lakeshore and
McNair. The mature shade tree that was planted on the north edge of the
walking path immediately north and slightly west of our house, died and was
cut down by the Parks department after it died. We would appreciate having
the stump removed and a new tree planted where the space was created for
the tree originally. | left a message for Craig about this today, Nov. 26, 2018.
Thanks for your help. PS IF Parks Dept. can't remove the stump due to fiscal
concerns, would it be possible for us to pay to get an estimate and pay (either
Parks or someone else) to have it removed so that a new tree could be
planted in the same place...or really close by?

More shade structures are needed over concrete sidewalks leading from the
basketball court and sidewalk.

Please fix park sign.

Previous comments suggested the placement of more bag stations for dog
waste- | agree, a couple more on the South side of the park would be
beneficial.

| would highly prefer not having Ramada A and the associated pavement. The
park is great as is mostly due to the lack of structure. Open green spaces are
lacking in the city and if there is going to be more concrete and ramadas
please leave them on the east side of the park so the entire west side can be a
canvas for any recreational activities that just need space. Thank you!

- a lifetime South Tempe resident.



